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NOTES 

 

Attending- Jordan Moss, Tobacco Free Delaware County Coalition; Mary Ann Pope, Delaware County 

Planning Commission; Kim Oliphant, YMCA of Muncie; Beverly Purtlbaugh, IUHBMH Foundation board of 

directors; Dave Hyatt, President, IUH Rural Hospitals, Vicki Delzeith, Marketing/Foundation at IU Health 

Jay Hospital, Molly Hunt, Purdue Extension; John Disher, IUH BMH Foundation. 

2018 Community Health Needs Assessment report and Phase II discussion- John provided a 

presentation outlining the completion of a Community Health Needs Assessment for IUH Ball, IUH 

Blackford, and IU Health Jay Hospitals in 2018. Following the presentation, the group discussed a few 

potential strategies to address some of  the top health needs identified: 

-Mental Health First Aid 

-YMCA reboot of Diabetes prevention program 

-Purdue Extension Dining with Diabetes 

-Expanded walk to school programs 

-Incorporation of smoking cessation with diabetes education 

 Ball Memorial Blackford Jay 

Drug & Substance Abuse (including Opioids and 

alcohol)    

Mental health status    
Obesity Issues (including diabetes)    
Social determinants of health (including 

housing, poverty and educational achievement)    

Smoking (overall, or among pregnant women)    
Under-supply of dentists    
Under-supply of mental health professionals    
Under-supply of primary care physicians    
Maternal and Infant Health and child wellbeing 

 
  

Food Insecurity and Healthy Eating  
  

Rapid growth, 65+ population 
 

 
  

 



Tobacco Free Delaware County Coalition report-Jordan Moss noted that the current 2 year grant cycle 

would be ending in June 2019, and that he and the coalition members would be working on applying for 

another 2 year grant. He is still analyzing ways that we may be able to extend a grant to provide services 

in Blackford and Jay Counties in some form, whether full or part time and has 2 possible fiscal agents in 

mind. He is also formulating an initiative to provide coding guides for tobacco use to hospitals. January 

30 is advocacy day a the statehouse, we are encouraged to participate if possible and Jordan will help 

arrange transportation if necessary as well as encouraging local students to go. 

Update on HCA materials rebranding/website update to reflect our name change-John noted that all 

HCA materials were undergoing an update to reflect the recent name change, and he hoped to have the 

majority updated by the Feb. 22 Partner Workgroup meeting in Portland. 

 

Agendas for upcoming HCA meetings in Blackford and Jay Counties-group 

 

Jan 25- Hartford City- continuation of change tool process 

Feb. 22- Portland- focus on recruitment strategies and materials update to reflect Jay County Resources 

 

Adjourn 12:45pm. 

 

 

 


